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Tuesday, July 20th, 2023                     11:00AM-12:00 PM                                          ZOOM 

Meeting Called By:  

Attendees: 1 Brian Massey  SWFL Healthcare Coalition 

2 Peggy Brown Health Planning Council  

3 Olga Fernandez Health Planning Council  

4 Nichole Shimko  Golisano Childrens Hospital  

5 David Bonilla  A1 America Home Health Agency Inc. 

6 Yamilet Santana-Reyes American Red Cross 

7 Alicia Hyatte  Bay Shore VA  

8 Tony Camps  Collier County EMS 

9 Angela Canfield  Desoto Memorial 

10 Terri Lopez  Gulf Coast Endoscopy Center of Venice 

11 John “Terry” Fletcher Healthcare Network 

12 Adrian Damms  Hendry EM 

13 Kevin Gingras  Lee County EM 

14 John Griffith  Lee Health 

15 Syndi Bultman  Lee Health 

16 Mike Hanna  Lee Health  

17 Colby Garrity  NCH Bonita Springs ASC 

18 Dan Sieber San Carlos Park Fire  
19 Kathy Selby Raulerson Hospital 

 
If you attended and do not see your name on this list, please email coalition@HPCSWF.com 

Call to Order/ 
Introductions 

 Peggy Brown brought the meeting to order at 11:02AM.  

Meeting 

 
Peggy Brown opens with an overview of the Southwest Florida Healthcare Coalition, our mission, the 
benefits of joining and the Mental Health Task Force’s Purpose.   
 
The Coalition is happy to announce our new Pediatric Clinical Advisor Nichole “Nikki” Shimko. She will 
be helping update the pediatric surge annex in preparation to perform this year’s mandatory pediatric 
surge exercise. Nikki will be conducting trainings for the pediatric transport devices funded by the 
Coalition. Additionally, she will lead the task force in determining the gaps the Coalition should focus 
on. Please see a few of the helpful resources Nikki shared: 

• ASPR Emergency Management took Kit -   https://aspr.hhs.gov/at-risk/Documents/HHS-Child-
Adolescent-Health-Emergency-Planning-Toolkit-7Feb2023.pdf 

• EMS Communication card - https://emlrc.org/flpedready/  

• You can also email pedready@jax.ufl.edu for more helpful resources.  
 

Peggy Brown went through some what the Task Force accomplished last year: 

• Purchased 228 pediatric transport devices for all rural and most coastal County agencies.  
- Kathy Selby - recommended looking into funding private interfacility transport agencies.  
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• Sponsored Pediatric Disaster Response and Emergency Preparedness – MGT 439 
- Overall positive feedback for this training from those who attended.  

 
The new Coalition website is now live and will be a helpful resource for the membership: 
https://swflcoalition.org/  
 

Survey Update  

Pre-Hospital and Hospital Surveys are open and will provide useful data that can drive and direct what 
initiatives this task force will focus on.  

• Prehospital Pediatric Survey:           https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/PreHospitalPeds 

• Hospital Pediatric Survey:          https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/HospitalPedsSurvey 
- Dan Sieber – Commented on the results of the National Pediatric Survey response for 

Florida and how well they compared to the rest of the country. He expressed support for 
continuing funding of the pediatric transport devices even to the private agencies if 
approved by the State. Dan also encouraged pushing for Pediatric Emergency Care 
Coordinators in pre-hospital and hospitals, identifying and educating these groups to get 
better response in surveys.  

 
The National Coalition Conference in November will have Nikki Shimko as a guest speaker and will be 
representing the Southwest Florida Region.  
If you have any suggestions on trainings, exercises or any other resource that might benefit the 
members, please email us at: Coalition@hpcswf.com  

Next Meeting The next Pediatric Care Task Force meeting will be August 22nd, 2023 at 11:00AM  

Open Floor  The floor was opened to all members.  
- Dan Sieber – Inquired on what mechanisms the rural counties are using for dosages and 

equipment sizing for pediatric care and offered to be of assistance if there are challenges.  
 

Adjournment  Meeting adjourned at 11:48AM.  
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